
HIS WORD TODAY BY Rev. William J. Reilly 

The Sunday Good News 
Seventh Sunday of Easter                    The Church of Saint John Bosco                               May 28, 2017 

 

THIS WEEK & IN THE WEEKS AHEAD… 
 

  Sharing Spiritual Journeys - Beatitudes ............................  

   ............ Saturday, June 3, 9 AM to 11 AM, All-Purpose Rm 

  Level 7 Parent Meeting ..................................................  

   ........................ Sunday, June 4, 10:00 AM, in the Church 

  Vacation Bible Camp Meeting ...... Mon., June 5, 6:00 PM, All-Purpose Rm 

  SJB Book Club ........................................... Sunday, June 11, 12:30 PM 

  Finance Advisory Committee ....... Tues., July 11, 6-7 PM, All-Purpose Rm 

  Parish Pastoral Council ......... Thurs., July 27, 6:30-8 PM, All-Purpose Rm 

  Vacation Bible School ......................... July 31 to August 4, 9AM to Noon 

  Liturgy Committee Meeting ......... Wed., Aug. 9, 6:30 PM, All-Purpose Rm 

  Rise Against Hunger EVENT ..... Saturday, August 12, 9:30 to Noon, Gym 

  Golf Tournament ............................... August 19, Sugarloaf Golf Course 

“Jesus raised his eyes to heaven and said, “Father the hour has come. 
Give glory to your son so that your son may glorify you, just as you gave 
him authority over all people, so that your son may give eternal life to 
all you gave him.  Now this is eternal life, that they should know you, the 
only true God and the one you have sent, Jesus Christ…I pray for them.” 
 

Gifts are given. One considers who the receiver is and what that person might 
like or need. After deliberating a choice is made and the gift is offered. 
 

Gifts are received. One opens his hands to receive them and gratefully accept 
what has been chosen. 
 

The greatest gift ever is the gift of eternal life. By His dying and rising, Jesus  
wanted to give us this gift.  We call it grace, the very life of God,  
communicated to us freely by Him and accepted. As I reflect upon this  
awesome care of God for me, at this very moment, I do not need to send a 
thank you note, but prayerfully take, protect and guard this incredible  
treasure. 
 

My response can be my prayers of thanks to Him. 

POPE FRANCIS QUOTES TO LIVE OUT 2017 
 

This column features quotes from the 2016 Extraordinary Jubilee Year of 
Mercy to help you to grow in holiness and live out love and mercy in 2017! 
 

 ȰI urge you to be salt and light, wherever you find yourselves, 
through the way you live and act as followers of Jesus, and to show 
great respect and solidarity with our brothers and sisters of other 
churches and Christian communities, and with all people of  
goodwill. (11/01/16, Angelus) 

  ~ Pope Francis 

MEMORIAL DAY PRAYER 
 

Dear Heavenly Father, 
on this day of remembrance  
for those who have made the 

ultimate sacrifice for the freedoms 
we enjoy every day, 

we think of how they have 
followed in the footsteps of 

Your son, our Savior, 
Jesus Christ. 

 

Please hold our servicemen and 
women in your strong arms. 

Cover them with your sheltering 
grace and your presence 
as they stand in the gap 

for our protection. 
 

We also remember the families 
of our troops. 

We ask for your unique blessings 
to fill their homes,  

and we pray your peace,  
provision, hope and strength  

will fill their lives. 
 

May the members of our armed 
forces be supplied with courage 

to face each day and may they trust 
in the Lordõs mighty power to 

accomplish each task. 
Let our military brothers and sisters 

feel our love and support. 
 

In the name of Jesus Christ, we pray, 
 

Amen. 

SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE 
Just a reminder.  Beginning on MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND, MAY 27-28, the 
usual 11:30 AM Sunday Mass will be celebrated at 11:00 AM for the summer 
months (through Labor Day weekend, September 2-3). 
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Faith Formation Corner 

 

¶ Registration for Hero Central Vacation Bible Camp is underway!  Please 
stop by the registration table outside of the Faith Formation office for 
information and registration forms.  Hero Central will run from  
Monday, July 31 - Friday, August 4, from 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM, and is 
open to children entering Kindergarten up to children finishing 4th 
grade.  Registration forms may also be downloaded and printed from 
the Faith Formation page of the parish website: 

        www.stjohnboscochurch.org. 
 

¶ ATTENTION PARENTS OF STUDENTS ENTERING 8TH GRADE IN  
SEPTEMBER:  There will be a meeting on Sunday, June 4, at 10:00 AM in 
the church.  At least one parent must be in attendance in order to  
receive important preparation and registration information for next 
year’s preparation for Confirmation. 

 

¶ Please join us for our next Vacation Bible Camp meeting on Monday, 
June 5 at 6:00 PM in the Multipurpose Room.  Planning for Hero Central 
is underway and we invite adult and teen volunteers to share your time 
and talent with us this summer. 

SUNDAY STEWARDS  
1,289 families receive envelopes 

  390 white offertory envelopes were 
used on the weekend of  May 20/21 

Total Mass Attendance:  991   
Total Sunday Offering:  $7,632.00 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Adult Faith Development ~ A Journey of the Heart  
Attempting to Live our Lives with Integrity of Word and Deed 

The NATIONAL COLLECTION FOR CATHOLIC COMMUNICATIONS CAMPAIGN will be taken this weekend, May 27-28, 2017.  
This helps fund Catholic television, radio and print media.  Your support is appreciated. 

CARE AND  EDUCATION OF PRIESTS 
SECOND COLLECTION 

The Second Collection next weekend,  
June 3/4, 2017, is for the Care and  
Education of Priests.  Thank you for your 
generosity to this monthly diocesan  
collection. 

¢ƘŜ 9ƴǝǊŜ ²ƻǊƭŘ ƛǎ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘŀƭ 
 

 ¢ƻ ǎŀȅΣ άL ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ Φ Φ Φ ǿƘƻ ŀǎŎŜƴŘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ƘŜŀǾŜƴέ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǎŀȅΣ άL ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ  ƳȅǎǝŎŀƭ ŘƛƳŜƴǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ Φ Φ Φ ά 
 

 !ǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ƳŀǊƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǝǾŜΣ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǳǎ ŦŀŎŜ ǘƻ ŦŀŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΦ  [ƛŦŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǘǿƻ ǎǳōǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ - 
ƻƴŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘΣ ƻƴŜ ƳŀǧŜǊΣ ƻƴŜ ƎƻƻŘΣ ƻƴŜ ŜǾƛƭ - ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǘƘŜǊ ƻŦ ŀ ŦǊŀƎƛƭŜ ƘǳƳŀƴ ōǊŜŀǘƘΦ  [ƛŦŜ ƛǎ ǘǿƻ ŘƛƳŜƴǎƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ 
ƻƴŜ ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴΣ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǾƛƴŜ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΥ  ά{ŜŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƘŀƴŘǎΣ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŦŜŜǘΣ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǘƘŜǎŜ 
ǿƻǳƴŘǎΣέ ǘƘŜ wƛǎŜƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǎŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ȅŜǘ ƳŀƴƛŦŜǎǘǎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ƴƻǿ ƛƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŘƛƳŜƴǎƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎƴƛǘǳŘŜ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ άŜȅŜ ƘŀǘƘ ƴƻǘ 
ǎŜŜƴ ƴƻǊ ŜŀǊ ƘŜŀǊŘΦέ 
 

 ¢ƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǝǾŜΣ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǝǊŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛǎ ǎŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘŀƭΦ  9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŀƪǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΦ  9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǳƴǾŜƛƭǎ DƻŘ ǘƻ ǳǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘǊǳŜ 
ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǝǾŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭƛǎǘΣ ŀ ƭƻǾŜǊ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΣ ŀ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǇŜǊǎƻƴǎΣ ŀ ŘƛǾƛƴŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŀƴƎƛōƭŜ ǿƘƻ ǎŜŜǎ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀǎƪǎ ƻŦ  
ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ǊŜŀǘƻǊΦ  5ŀƛƭƛƴŜǎǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳũ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǝƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǝǾŜ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ Ǝƻ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎǘŀǊŘǳǎǘ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƻ 
ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ DƻŘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǝǾŜ ǎŜŜǎ DƻŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ  IŜǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜǎ ƻŦ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŜƳǇƭƻȅƳŜƴǘΣ ƻŦ  
ŘƛǎǎŜƴǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƧŜŀƭƻǳǎƛŜǎΣ ƻŦ ǊŜƧŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōǊƻƪŜƴ ǎƘŀǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǘǊǳǎǘΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǝǾŜ ǎŜŜǎ ǘƘŜ WŜǎǳǎ ǿƘƻ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ 
ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎǊǳŎƛŬȄƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ !ǎŎŜƴǎƛƻƴΣ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǎǳũŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎƭƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǿƘƻƭŜƴŜǎǎΦ 
 

 ¢ƘŜ /ǊŜŜŘ ƭƛƊǎ ƻǳǊ ŜȅŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǎƻǳƭǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘǊŀƴǎŎŜƴŘǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜŘŜǎǘǊƛŀƴ - IŜ ŀǎŎŜƴŘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ IŜŀǾŜƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ /ǊŜŜŘ 
ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǳǎ ŦŀŎŜ ǘƻ ŦŀŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƳȅǎǝŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŀōƛŘŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǿŜ ǿŀƭƪ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŜŜǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  WŜǎǳǎ ŎŀƳŜ 
ǘƻ ōŜ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǳǎΦ  WŜǎǳǎ ǿŀƭƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ƛǘΦ  τ ŦǊƻƳ Lƴ {ŜŀǊŎƘ ƻŦ .ŜƭƛŜŦ ōȅ Wƻŀƴ /ƘƛǩǎǘŜǊΣ h{. 

CARNATION SALE 
Many thanks to buyers and sellers of  
carnations for Motherȭs Day.  St. John 
Bosco Parish will be sending $833 to 
Pennsylvanians for Human Life, Hazleton 
Chapter.  Arlene Stagg coordinated our 
sale assisted by a very dedicated number 
of volunteer parishioners. 

DIOCESAN YOUTH EVENT IN OUR AREA 
Sunday, June 11, 2017, at Annunciation Parish, 122 S.  
Wyoming Street, Hazleton.  Sponsored by the Diocesan  
Vocations and Parish Life Offices:  5:30 PM Mass; 6:30 - 8:00 
PM Gathering (snacks, ice breakers, interactive sessions,  
prayer, song and more).  Open to all young people in Grades 7 
through 12.  Plan to attend and invite a friend.  RSVP - Carol at 
(570) 956-0817.  Theme:  How are we answering Pope 
Francisȭ call to ȰLeave a Markȱȩ 

ANNUAL DIOCESAN SCOUT MASS 
 

The annual Scout Mass will be held Thursday, June 8, 7 PM 
at the Cathedral of St. Peter, Scranton.  Scouts who have 
earned the Ad Altare Dei, Pope Pius XII, I Live My Faith, 
Mary the First Disciple and Spirit Alive religious emblems 
will be invited to this Mass.  Family members and Scout 
Leaders are also invited.  The Most Reverend Joseph C. 
Bambera, Bishop of Scranton, will be the celebrant. 
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Saturday, 4:00 PM  May 27 
Seventh Sunday of Easter 
     Tricolli Family 
"Ù +ÅÎÎÙ ÁÎÄ -ÁÒÉÅ 3ÔÁÂÅÒ 
 

Sunday, 7:30 AM             May 28 
Seventh Sunday of Easter 
     Larry Labuz 
"Ù &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
 

Sunday, 9:00 AM    May 28 
Seventh Sunday of Easter 
     Living & Deceased Members 
     of St. John Bosco Parish 
   

Sunday, 11:00 AM May 28 
Seventh Sunday of Easter 
     Louis Mattioli Jr. 
"Ù #ÁÐÕÔÏ &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
 

Monday, 8:00 AM      May 29 
     William Grencavich, III 
"Ù ,ÉÎÄÁ 'ÒÅÎÃÁÖÉÃÈ 
 

Tuesday, 8:00 AM  May 30 
     Matthew J. Lamont 
"Ù "ÒÏÔÈÅÒÓ 
 

Wednesday, 8:00 AM    May 31 
     Jeanette Aubrey 
"Ù -ÒȢ Ǫ -ÒÓȢ 4ÅÒÒÙ 'ÁÌÌÁÇÈÅÒ 
 

Thursday, 8:00 AM June 1 
     Walter Ganc 
"Ù &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
 

Friday, 8:00 AM June 2 
      Thomas & Philip Guza 
"Ù 0ÈÉÌ Ǫ -ÁÒÉÅ 'ÕÚÁ 
 

Saturday, 4:00 PM June 3 
Pentecost Sunday 
     Rose Kumet 
"Ù &ÒȢ 2ÉÃ 0ÏÌÍÏÕÎÔÅÒ 
 

Sunday, 7:30 AM June 4 

Pentecost Sunday 
     John Cibulash 
"Ù $ÏÒÉÓ -ÅÓÓÁÒ 

 

Sunday, 9:00 AM         June 4 
Pentecost Sunday 
     Living & Deceased Members  
     of St. John Bosco Parish 
 

Sunday, 11:00 AM           June 4 
Pentecost Sunday 
     Mary Theresa Wydock 
"Ù 3ÈÁ×Îȟ $ÅÎÉÓÅ Ǫ 4ÉÍÏÔÈÙ 'ÏÇÏÌÁ 
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WE REMEMBER 

COMMUNITY  HAPPENINGS . . . 

Remembering Ryanne Cara Foundation - June 3 - Ryanneȭs Ride & Festival at 
LaRock Grove, 10 AM till Fireworks. 
 

Greater Hazleton Relay for Life - Saturday, June 3, 10 AM to 11 PM, the Track at 
Cougar Park, Hazleton Area H.S. Campus, 23rd St., Hazleton.  Free and open to the 
public.  Food, entertainment, ȰTake a Whack at Cancerȱ Car.  Opening Ceremony at 
10 AM.  Contact Kelly (570) 582-5045 for more information. 
 

MPB Community Players - 'ÏÄÓÐÅÌÌ, June 2, 3, 4 at Catholic Social Services 
Family Center, 102 S. Church St., Hazleton.  Tickets:  Adults $7; Children $5.  For 
more information, call (570) 459-5076 or email:  mcgroganj@gmail.com. 
 

Hazle Township Youth Football League - Designer Bag Bingo - Sunday, June 4.  
Doors open 12:30 PM.  St. John Bosco Gym.  $20 in advance.  Call Colleen Martonick 
(570) 436-6161 to reserve seat.  Seating is limited.  10 regular games plus specials, 
tricky trays, food. 
 

Good Shepherd Golf Tournament - The 11th Annual Good Shepherd Golf  
Tournament is Friday, June 9, at Sand Springs Golf Course.  Lunch and registration 
begin at 11:30 AM; tournament starts at 1:00 PM.  Dinner and awards follow.    
 

Christ United Church of Christ Youth Group, Main St., Conyngham - Lemonade 
Stand, Sun. June 11, 11:30 AM, front lawn. Benefits ȰAlexȭs Lemonade Foundationȱ 
which provides research for elimination/treatment of childhood cancer. 
 

Lattimer Massacre Memorial Service - Sun., Sept. 10.  120th Anniversary.   
3:30 PM - Memorial Service held at Monument; 4:15 PM - Gathering at Lattimer 
United Methodist Church for recorded Radio Drama written by Bill Bachmann. 

 
 

WEDDING BELLS          
We extend our prayerful best wishes and congratulations to MATTHEW B. SHIRLEY 
AND JESSICA M. QUIERY  who were married on May 27 at St. John Bosco  
Parish.  May they continue to grow in their love for each other.   

BAPTISMAL WELCOME 
We extend prayerful congratulations and a warm welcome to our newest  
parishioner who was recently baptized by Father Ric Polmounter:   CHRISTIAN  
ANTHONY LADD, son of Taylor Ladd and Mary Theresa Veglia Ladd.  May he 
continue to grow in age, wisdom and love before God and others.  

TABERNACLE CANDLE 
The Tabernacle Candle burns this week for 
a Special Intention of Nancy O’ Donnell, 
given by a Friend. 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
The Altar Flowers for Memorial Day  
Weekend, May 27-28, are in memory of 
Mary Meluskey given by Family. 

CHARISMATIC MASS 
The next Charismatic Mass and Healing Service at St. John Bosco Church will be 
Thursday, June 8 at 7 PM.  Father Kloton will preside and Sue Shaw will begin her 
music ministry at 6:45 PM.  Light refreshments afterward in Room 3.  Any  
questions, please call Arlene at (570) 788-3643. 

PRAYERFUL CONGRATULATIONS 
We extend our best wishes to FATHER CONNELL A. McHUGH, the Pastor of Good 
Shepherd Church in Drums, on his 45th Anniversary of Priestly Ordination.  Father 
McHugh was ordained on May 13, 1972 at St. Peterȭs Cathedral, Scranton.  He will 
be honored by his parishioners and friends on Thursday, June 8.  May the Lord  
continue to bless his priestly ministry and grant him many more years in His  
service. 

SAINT JOHN BOSCO OUTREACH 
Our parish continues to serve a hot and nutritious meal on the third Wednesday of 
every month at the Salvation Army, Hazleton.  Our next meal will be served on 
Wednesday, June 21 from 10:30 - 11:30 AM.  During the summer months 8th grade 
and high school youth from our parish will assist adults in serving this meal. 

THE PARISH OFFICE will be closed on Monday, May 29, in observance of  
Memorial Day, reopening Tuesday, May 30, at 8:30 AM - Noon and 1 - 3:30 PM. 
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Seeing with Resurrection Eyes ~ Living a Life with Integrity of Word and Deed 
 

aŀȅ ноΣ нлмрΣ !ǊŎƘōƛǎƘƻǇ hǎŎŀǊ wƻƳŜǊƻ ǿŀǎ ƴŀƳŜŘ .ƭŜǎǎŜŘΣ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǎǘŜǇ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ƻŶŎƛŀƭ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǝƻƴ ŀǎ ŀ 
ǎŀƛƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ wƻƳŀƴ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ  wƻƳŜǊƻΣ ōƛǎƘƻǇ ƻŦ {ŀƴ {ŀƭǾŀŘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǇǊƻǇƘŜǝŎ ŀŘǾƻŎŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƻǊΣ 
ǿŀǎ ƪƛƭƭŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ aŀǎǎΦ  wƻƳŜǊƻ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŀ ǎŀƛƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ 
 

ά[ƻǾŜ {ǳƳǎ ¦Ǉ ǘƘŜ [ŀǿέ ¢ƘŜ ±ƛƻƭŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ [ƻǾŜ - .ƭŜǎǎŜŘ hǎŎŀǊ wƻƳŜǊƻ 
 

.ƭŜǎǎŜŘ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΗ 
LŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƴƻ ǘŜǊǊƻǊƛǎƳΣ ƴƻ ǊŜǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴΣ ƴƻ  
ǎŜƭŬǎƘƴŜǎǎΣ ƴƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǎǳŎƘ ŎǊǳŜƭ ƛƴŜǉǳŀƭƛǝŜǎ ƛƴ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅΣ ƴƻ ŀōŘǳŎǝƻƴǎΣ ƴƻ ŎǊƛƳŜǎΦ 

 

[ƻǾŜ ǎǳƳǎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǿΦ  bƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘŀǘΣ ƛǘ ƎƛǾŜǎ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƘǳƳŀƴ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎ Φ Φ Φ 
[ƻǾŜ ƎƛǾŜǎ ǇƭŜƴƛǘǳŘŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƘǳƳŀƴ ŘǳǝŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƭƻǾŜΣ ƧǳǎǝŎŜ ƛǎ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘŜ ǎǿƻǊŘΦ  
²ƛǘƘ ƭƻǾŜΣ ƧǳǎǝŎŜ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ ŀ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŜƳōǊŀŎŜΦ  ²ƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƭƻǾŜΣ ƭŀǿǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǊŘǳƻǳǎΣ  
ǊŜǇǊŜǎǎƛǾŜΣ ŎǊǳŜƭΣ ƳŜǊŜ ǇƻƭƛŎŜƳŜƴΦ  .ǳǘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƭƻǾŜ - ǎŜŎǳǊƛǘȅ ŦƻǊŎŜǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ 
ǎǳǇŜǊƅǳƻǳǎΤ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƴƻ Ƨŀƛƭǎ ƻǊ ǘƻǊǘǳǊŜǎΣ ƴƻ ǿƛƭƭ ǘƻ ōŜŀǘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜΦ 

Qdekdbshnmr eqnl sgd Cd`bnmôr Ch`qx 

The Sacrament of Marriage 
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

 It is not good for the man to be alone – Genesis 2:18.  
Together in the garden God and Adam were busy working. 
God was creating things out of the dirt and Adam naming 
them. But still he was searching for Ȱthe oneȱȢ It must have 
been a wonderful site to behold. Real male bonding! While we 
have to assume that Adam was having a jolly ole time there 
playing in the dirt with God, his heart still ached for his  
perfect mate. 
 

 Then God, after casting Adam into a deep sleep, created 
the perfect partner for his beloved son. He brought forth Eve 
into the garden not out of dirt, but out of Adamȭs very own 
flesh. Now Adamȭs life could be complete. Together they were  
created in the very image of God. She would express Godȭs 
beautiful feminine love and he Godȭs strong masculine love. 
They would give to the other what they could not give  
themselves. She the tenderness he craves and he the strength 
she seeks. He will serve and protect her and she will follow 
and care for him. While individually a man can certainly be 
tender and a woman strong, together they can be a beautiful 
expression of Godly love in a way they could not be  
individually. Their love will mirror the Trinity. 
 

 So what went wrong? Why do so many couples suffer  
heartache? Why so many divorces, so many broken homes 
and injured children? Why do couples inflict such hurt upon 
each other? Godȭs Eve was perfect for Adam. Of course the 
answer my friends is sin. Sin came into the world and the evil 
one desired to ruin the beautiful and complete love God  
created in Adam and Eve. He tried to destroy love in the  
garden and he has not stopped his attack on man and woman 
today. However, if we are called to live the sacrament of  
marriage, we can experience the full expression of marital 
love God originally intended. 

 

 
 While I do not profess to be an expert on marriage, I will 
share with you that I enjoy a very loving relationship with my 
wife. Having been married for over 36 years we have  
experienced amazing good times and many moments of 
heartache as well. Through everything, I could not imagine 
sharing my life with any other woman.  
 

 I believe todayȭs couple can be blessed and experience a 
deeper love than Adam and Eve could have ever known. Is 
this a bold statement? Perhaps it is. You say, Deacon, look 
around, we were not born in a garden, we were born into a 
world full of sin and it is hard here! Yes it is hard here, trust 
me, I know. Yet, it is exactly sin that permeates our planet that 
God can use to draw us nearer to himself. Due to the  
intimate relationship of married couples marriage is a  
perfect place for us to grow in Godly love. There is more my 
wife and I have been blessed with. We have been blessed with 
a love that evolves out of forgiveness. We are each  
human, and in being so we are going to sin and hurt each  
other. Remember, the evil one wants to separate you from 
your spouse just as he separated Adam and Eve from God and 
he will stop at nothing to accomplish this goal.  
 

 To stop the temptations to separate you must surrender 
to God in prayer, immerse yourself in his presence during 
Mass, consume him in the Eucharist, love him in Adoration, 
and listen to him in his Word. Ask God to show you the way  
towards the marital love he intends for you. Remember who 
authored marriage and who gave it to us – God. Just as God 
blessed Adam with his Eve he wants to bless your union and 
bring it to the fulfillment of Godly marital love. 
 

Yours in Christ Jesus,  
 

Deacon Maurice J. Cerasaro, Jr. 

http://bibles.org/eng-NABRE/Gen/2/18


THE SCRANTON DIOCESE OFFERS AN OPPORTUNITY TO BRING HEALING  
IN THE AREA OF FAILED MARRIAGES 

When marriages fail, Catholics may be unclear about their relationship to the Church. 
 

¶ Ȱ) ÁÍ ÃÉÖÉÌÌÙ ÄÉÖÏÒÃÅÄ ÎÏÔ ÓÕÒÅ ×ÈÅÔÈÅÒ ) ÃÁÎ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅ ÔÈÅ %ÕÃÈÁÒÉÓÔ ÏÒ ÂÅ Á ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒÉÓÈ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢȱ   
¶ Ȱ) ÁÍ ÎÏÔ ÓÕÒÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÔÕÓ ÏÆ ÍÙ ÍÁÒÒÉÁÇÅȢ  )Ô ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÈÅÌÐÆÕÌ ÔÏ ÔÁÌË ÔÏ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ×ÈÏ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÅØÐÌÁÉÎ ÉÔ ÔÏ ÍÅȢȱ   
¶ Ȱ-Ù ÓÐÏÕÓÅ ÁÎÄ ) ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÅØÐÌÏÒÅ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÍÁÒÒÉÁÇÅ ÂÌÅÓÓÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈȢȱ   
¶ Ȱ) ÄÏÎȭÔ ËÎÏ× ×ÈÁÔ ÁÎ ÁÎÎÕÌÍÅÎÔ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÉÓ ÁÎÄ ×ÈÙ ) ×ÏÕÌÄ ×ÁÎÔ ÏÎÅȢ  !ÌÓÏȟ ) ÈÅÁÒÄ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÅØÐÅÎÓÉÖÅȢȱ   
 

Do any of these voices sound like you or someone you know?  In the Diocese of Scranton, the annulment process is now 
more Ȱuser friendlyȱ than you might expect, and there is no longer a processing fee.  Please contact Father Ric Polmounter, 
(570) 788-1997, ext. 4, or the Diocesan Tribunal Office, (570) 207-2246, to begin a conversation.  It is possible to get clear 
answers to these questions and to renew your connection with the Church. 

BISHOP LEADING PILGRIMAGE  TO SPAIN AND PORTUGAL 
FOR OUR LADY OF FATIMA CENTENNIAL 

September 18-26, 2017 
 Bishop Joseph C. Bambera invites the faithful to join him on a special pilgrimage to Spain and Portugal in honor of the 100th 
anniversary of Our Lady of Fatimaȭs appearance to three young shepherd children in 1917.  The pilgrimage will take place 
September 18-26, 2017, and will include Masses celebrated by the Bishop and visits to many sacred and historic sites,  
including nearly two days in Fatima where the Marian apparitions occurred.  Space is limited.  It is recommended that you 
call as soon as possible for reservations.  All arrangements and reservations are to be made through TRAVELWORLD.  For 
information, call TRAVELWORLD at (800) 828-6029 or visit www.asktravelworld.com. 

2020 PARISH TRIP 
Remote plans are being discussed for a trip to THE PASSION PLAY in Oberammergau.  This play is held every 10 years in 
this tiny Bavarian Village since 1633 in response to a promise that they made to God to be spared from the Bubonic Plague.  
In addition to the play, other countries will be visited.  It will extend between 10-13 days and will include meals,  
transportation, lodging, and will be fully escorted.  If you might be interested, please give your name and contact  
information to the parish office at (570) 788-1997, ext. 3.  You will be contacted first, later this year, when an itinerary is 
finalized and prices determined to find out if you are still interested.  No commitment at this time - just determining  
interest.  Open to the public.  You have three years to make plans and to save up for this once-in-a-lifetime experience.  I 
sponsored a parish trip in 2010 and it was a huge success.  The participants loved it. 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES AVAILABLE 
 

“Up & Over” – Junior High School Experience, Grades 6-8 
June 2–4, 2017, Camp Orchard Hill, Dallas, PA.   
 

 
ISLI - High School Youth Experience, June 19-22, 2017 
Questions? E-mail mary-anne-malone@dioceseofscranton.org.   
 

“Light the Fire” Youth Rally  (www.light-the-fire.org) 
Wednesday, June 28, 2017, Registration at 9:00 AM 
Misericordia University, Dallas, PA 

Keynote Speaker - Noelle Garcia 
Closing Mass with Bishop Bambera at 7:00 PM 
 

Quo Vadis Days Summer Camp   
Sunday, June 25 - Wednesday, June 28; Misericordia University 
Online Registration:  www.scrantonvocations.org  (See Fr. Ric  before 
registration; Parish will pay fee.)  Graduating H.S. Seniors welcome. 

#PARTNER WITH FRANCIS 
Online Survey to Partner with Francis:  The 
young church (16-35) and those who work 
with them are encouraged to let their voice be 
heard as the Diocese of Scranton Ȭpartners 
with Francisȭ in preparation for the 2018  
Synod on the topic of Young People, the Faith 
and Vocational Discernment.  Both those who  
identify as Catholic and those who do not, can 
complete an online survey by July 31 at: 
www.partnerwithfrancis.org.  The results of 
this survey will not only help Pope Francis 
and the Bishops as they prepare for the  
Synod, but also help shape programming for 
the young church in our Diocese.  For more 
information, contact Dominick Constantino, 
program coordinator for the Diocesan  
vocation office, at (570) 780-2996. 

 NATIONAL HOLIDAY - MEMORIAL DAY 
Mass will be celebrated on Memorial Day, May 29, at Saint John Bosco Church at 8 AM.  Father  
Steven Brosk, a priest from the Archdiocese of Newark and son of Dolores and the late Joseph Brosk of 
our parish, will celebrate the Mass.  Fr. Steven retired as a Lieutenant Colonel from the United States 
Air Force where he served for 25 years in the Chaplain Corps.  We encourage you to participate at 
Mass and to remember those men and women who died defending our country. 

VOLUNTEER NEEDED for the Soup Kitchen to pick up bread from Gonellas in Humboldt on the first Wednesday of 
the month.  Please call the Parish Office.  Thanks! 

mailto:mary-anne-malone@dioceseofscranton.org


Sunday 
Acts 1:12-14; 1 Pt 4:13-16;  
Jn 17:1-11a 
 

Monday 
Acts 19:1-8; Jn 16:29-33 
 

Tuesday 
Acts 20:17-27; Jn 17:1-11a 
 

Wednesday 
Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16;  
Lk 1:39-56 
 

Thursday 
Acts 22:30, 23: 6-11; Jn 17:20-26 
 

First Friday 
Acts 25:13b-21; Jn 21:15-19 
 

First Saturday 
Morning: Acts 28:16-20, 30-31;  
Jn 21:20-25 
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FIRST FRIDAY 
Friday, June 2, is the First Friday of the month.  Mass will be  
celebrated as usual at 8:00 AM.  Exposition of the Blessed  
Sacrament will be held following Mass for those who desire quiet 
time for prayer. 

ADVERTISER SPOTLIGHT  
Thank you to 

ARVIND SRINIVASAN, MD, FACS 
Bulletin Advertiser  

Please support all our advertisers.  Tell them you saw their ad here! 

RCIA CALENDAR 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

June 6, Final Session 
6:00 PM  Tomȭs Kitchen 

Members of the RCIA Team: 
Fr. Ric Polmounter 

Deacon Maurice Cerasaro 
Jason Seiwell 

Thomas Pandolfi 
Sandy Honis 

Frank Polidora 
Scott Green 

PREPARATION OF THE GIFTS 
At the beginning of the Liturgy of the  
Eucharist, the gifts - the bread and wine which 
will become Christȭs Body and Blood, and the 
offertory collection that has been collected, 
are brought to the altar.  The preparation of 
the gifts is a simple and functional rite.  Its 
function is essential to a beautiful celebration 
of the Eucharist.  There is a beauty in its very 
simplicity.  We hope that all members of our 
parish community will consider carrying up 
the gifts of the faithful at least once a year.  To 
serve one another as Christ has shown us be 
example is the greatest gift we can offer.  
Please see the Mass Coordinator at least 10 
minutes before Mass begins if you would like 
to participate at Mass. 

 CATHOLIC SOCIAL SERVICES FOOD PANTRY 
 

In addition to the Food Pantry hosted in our Valley, Catholic Social  
Services, Walnut Street, Hazleton, also sponsors a food pantry that serves 
Hazleton, West Hazleton, Conyngham, Freeland, Sugarloaf, Drums and 
White Haven.  Food Pantry service hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,  
Friday:  10 AM-Noon and 1-3 PM; Wednesday:  2-4 PM.  Make sure you 
check by calling the food pantry to confirm that the hours have not 
changed.  Phone: (570) 455-1521 x 303.   Do you have items to donate?  
Contact Catholic Social Services, Hazleton, at the phone number provided 
above to see if they can use any items you may have to donate. 

BULLETIN ADS 
Our new bulletin cover with advertisements will be printed for July 1 and used through December 31, 2017.  We are in need of a 
few additional sponsors.  Any individual or business that desires to sponsor an ad is asked to contact the Parish Office and leave a 
message for Melanie Pensock or Diane Klouser.  It is a wonderful opportunity to reach many families throughout the Valley and 
Greater Hazleton Area.  Our ads are large and clear.  You may sponsor an ad for 6 months or 1 full year.  There is a significant dis-
count for one-year sponsors.  Your ad also helps our Parish defray the cost of our weekly bulletin and is deeply appreciated.  We 
encourage our parishioners to patronize our bulletin sponsors and tell them that you saw their ad in our parish bulletin. 

PARKING REGULATION 
We have been approached by the Sugarloaf 
Volunteer Fire Company and told that it is  
illegal to park directly in front of our original 
Church off State Route 93.  As a thruway it 
must be left open for emergency vehicles.    
The area is clearly marked.  Cars parked 
there will receive one warning and then will 
be ticketed.  Please obey this regulation for 
the welfare of all who participate at Masses 
and to avoid costly fines.  This is out of  
parish control and you would be responsible. 

LIGHTHOUSE CATHOLIC MEDIA KIOSK 
Saint John Bosco Parish is blessed to have two Lighthouse Catholic Media 
Kiosks.  One is at our main entrance and the other is near the Faith  
Formation Entrance.  Each of them contain different materials.  They were 
recently restocked and some new items placed in each.  They continue to 
provide resources to our parishioners and parish visitors who desire to 
deepen their understanding of our Catholic faith.  A variety of books, CDs, 
and booklets is available to all who desire to better understand the  
teachings of the Catholic Church, and for those who wish to grow in their 
faith.  The voluntary contribution continues to be $5 for books, $4 for CDs, 
and $3 for booklets and 50 cents for pamphlets.  Take a few moments  
before or after Mass to review the materials that are available. 


